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14 July 2016 

To: Members of the Peacebuilding Commission, Burundi Configuration 

Subject: Chair’s visit to Burund and Tanzania, 04 - 09 July 2016 

 

Excellency, 

Dear colleagues, 

 

From 04 to 09 July 2016, I undertook my third visit to Burundi and to the region as Chair of the 

Burundi Configuration of the UN Peacebuilding Commission (PBC). I held consultations in Dar-

es-Salaam on 04 July and in Bujumbura from 05 to 09 July. The main objective of my visit was to 

pursue the engagement with the Government and key stakeholders, with a view to support on-

going efforts to end the political crisis and violence, to discuss the economic impact of the crisis 

and to assist peacebuilding activities supported by the PBF.  

I am grateful for the welcome which I received in Burundi and Tanzania. I like to thank 

Ambassador Albert Shingiro, Permanent Representative of Burundi to the UN, who traveled with 

me, for his usual cooperation and support. I also thank the UN Peacebuilding Support Office, in 

particular Vincent Kayijuka, and the UN Country Team in Bujumbura for preparing a very rich 

program and for their on-going support.   

In Bujumbura I met H.E. Pierre NKURUNZIZA, President of the Republic of Burundi; H.E. 

Alain NYAMITWE, Minister of External Relations and International Cooperation; and H.E. 
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It was also pointed out to us that the political crisis occurs at a time when the value of coffee has 

decreased, the lowest in the last 10 years. Coffee is the main source of foreign exchange; it 

represents 60-70 % of national exports. 

 

 

(b) Political process and facilitation of inter-Burundian dialogue  

The forthcoming second round of the Arusha talks was among the most discussed subjects during 

my visit to Dar-es-Salaam and Burundi. 

On Monday 4th July, I met the former President of Tanzania, H.E. Benjamin Mkapa, the 

Facilitator of the Burundi dialogue, in Dar-es-Salaam. He outlined his task as bringing the parties 

together to a common position, aimed at stopping violence, opening political space and discussing 

the preparation for the 2020 election cycle.  He reiterated his commitment to the process, despite 

the enormous challenge posed by the wide divide between the Government and the Opposition. 

He expressed hope that both the Government and oppo
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In our meeting on 8 July President Nkurunziza confirmed that the work of the CNDI was 

ongoing, and he expressed regret that some people in Burundi seemed to advocate that the Arusha 

Agreement should not be changed, but fail to engage in its full implementation, in particular the 
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the hope to play a similar role. I was told that additional 14 human rights observers of the AU 

would arrive in July. 

In our meeting President Nkurunziza reiterated his 
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special thanks go to Ambassador Albert Shingiro, Burundi’s Permanent Representative to the UN, 

for our excellent cooperation, to Assistant Secretary General Oscar Fernandez-Taranco of PBSO, 

and to Mr. Paolo Lembo, the UN Resident Coordinator for having made this visit possible. Last 

but not least, I wish to express my sincere thanks to President Mkapa for receiving me and for 

accepting continued engagement with the PBC. 

 

 

 

Ambassador Jürg Lauber, Chair 

UN Peacebuilding Commission 

Burundi Configuration 


